Chair Roundtable Core Discussion #1 Cases

Below you will find several mini-cases based on your feedback in recent weeks and from Task Force Chairs in our New York Project . They have been grouped according to three categories—managing the RE-IMAGINE Project in the Leadership Team, in the Task Force, and in the Congregation.
As you look them over, choose one mini-case that resonates for you that you would like the opportunity to discuss with your fellow Chairs.  When it is your turn, briefly share which one you have chosen to discuss and why.  The other members in the group may then offer feedback.  In order for all voices to be heard, we will spend about 8-10 minutes in discussion about each person’s questions.
Managing the RE-IMAGINE Project in the Leadership Team

Cases in this section depict challenges reported by some RE-IMAGINE Project chairs to be arising within the Leadership Team.  They include:  keeping the leadership teams focused, connected and open to hearing diverse opinions.

1. Even though we meet once a month, it sometimes takes a while for the LT to reconnect.  We’ve thought about creating some kind of opening ritual for the LT to bring us back together before we get down to the work of planning the next Task Force meeting.  Has anyone else tried something along these lines that has been successful?

2. What I’m struggling with is how to help both Leadership Team and Task Force members know that disagreement is a natural part of open, honest discussion.  Sometimes it seems that we are all working so hard to be respectful of one another, no one is willing to challenge the status quo even when that would clearly help us move forward.  I don’t want to create a contentious mood, but I’m wondering how to stir the pot just enough to get people to really open up.
Managing the RE-IMAGINE Project in the Task Force

Cases in this section depict challenges reported by some RE-IMAGINE Project chairs to be emerging within the Task Force.  They include: 1) maintaining a high level of emotional engagement, 2) managing emerging big questions, 3) modulating challenging voices, 4) creating shared 
language, 5) measuring success, 6) responding to different learning styles and 7) including the
needs of all learners.
3. So far, everything seems to be going according to the plan laid out in the Guidebook.  We are wondering how to focus on some of our early successes, to affirm the process for Task Force members and other congregants as well.  What could we be doing to keep the excitement level high for all involved?

4. It seems to me that the role of the Chair keeps evolving.  We started by staying very focused on the Guidebook and what each meeting was supposed to look like.  Now, bigger questions keep rising to the surface.  How can I keep my eyes on the details and on the meta questions at the same time?

5. When we put the Task Force together, we made a real effort to bring all kinds of voices to the table.  But as we move forward, we are finding that some voices are harder to handle than others.  There are those who are quiet, those who are loud, and those who want to jump to action as soon as a good idea strikes them.  I’m wondering what techniques other Chairs are using successfully to maintain a diverse but respectful tone in the Task Force meetings.

6. I’ve noticed that each meeting has within it certain key ideas.  I’ve been thinking about how to emphasize those ideas during the meeting.  What could we be doing to create shared language in these discussions about re-imagining?

7. One challenge that we are dealing with is how to measure our success.  Some Task Force members want to see concrete actions or programs come out of this process while others understand that the bigger goal is to articulate a vision that can then guide our choice of concrete actions in the future.  How can we shift Task Force members perspective on measurable success from the tangible product to the guiding principles?
8. We’ve noticed that the members of our Task Force bring with them a variety of learning styles.  What are other congregations doing to adapt the process for different kinds of learners?

9. In our congregation, we are really hoping to broaden the process of re-imagining in order to include not just the religious school K-7 but also our programming for teens, parents, empty nesters and synagogue seniors.  Are other congregations heading in this direction?  What seems to be working?
10. Serving on the TF committee is one thing, but we also need a critical mass of people to help with the implementation of many things, ranging from simple things such as calling sub-committee meetings to planning and implementing LHF activities.  Do you have any strategies for moving TF members into action?

Managing the RE-IMAGINE Project in the Congregation

Cases in this section depict challenges reported by some RE-IMAGINE Project chairs to be emerging within the congregation.  They include: 1) knowing the success that other congregations have had, 2) moderating people’s personal likes so that they don’t overshadow outcomes and           3) elevating the work of the Task Force within the culture of the congregation. 
11. Our Low Hanging Fruit sub-team just held its first meeting.  As we talked through our own ideas, we wondered what was working at other congregations.  We all felt we could learn from the experiences of others.  What successes have other RE-IMAGINE congregations had so far?  How do we decide among our list of Low Hanging Fruit which ones we should pick?
12. Now that our Low Hanging Fruit sub-team has met a few times, I’m beginning to worry that these smaller ideas are being perceived as ends in themselves.  And it’s not so clear who should be in charge of implementing them.  How do I help those involved in this sub-team remember that it’s about sharing tastes of bigger things to come?
13. From the beginning of this project, we were told how important it was to communicate what The RE-IMAGINE Project is all about and what our Task Force is experiencing in participating in it with the rest of the congregation.  So, we’ve been writing bulletin articles and have even sent 
RE-IMAGINE representatives to other committee meetings.  Still, I think we’ll need to come up with some more creative approaches to keep this group from becoming just another committee.  I’d love to hear some examples of what other LT’s are doing to raise up The RE-IMAGINE Project within the congregation.
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